
Minutes of Proceeding                                      Office of the County Clerk  

Ottawa County Board of Commissioners                    8:00 a.m. 

July 10, 2006                                               Regular Session                          

                                                                                                       
 

 
 

The Board of Commissioners met in regular session with Commissioner Kathy M. Luthi,  

Commissioner Harold McCullick, Commissioner Ray McGavran, and County Clerk 

Mary Arganbright. 

 

The meeting was called to order by Chairman McCullick.     

 

The official minutes of July 3, 2006, were read, approved, and signed. 

 

Commissioner McGavran moved to sign resolution 06-18, transferring 2nd quarter 

employee benefits from the Law Enforcement Fund to the Employee Benefit fund, for 

$24,178.67.  Commissioner Luthi seconded.  Motion carried. 

 

Elmer Brown, Bud Sullivan, Ed and Susie Hamilton, Josh Hulse, and Darrell and Patty 

Yost, met with the board and discussed fireworks being shot off on county roads. 

 

Bruce Barefield, County Attorney, met with the commissioners and they discussed the 

fireworks matter with Bruce.  The commissioners asked for Bruce to look into the laws 

on shooting on roads and private party.  Bruce thought the commissioners might want to 

pass their own resolution.   

 

Sandy Cline, Health Department Administrator, shared information on the North Central 

Flint Hills grant.  Janice Davidson, Emergency Management, joined the group.  They 

talked on the Pandemic Flu matter.  

 

John Copple, Highway Administrator, gave the board a list of unpaid landfill fees, and 

wanted to write some off.  John gave a copy of the article they had written up on the 

trash being dumped on roads.  John reported on what crews were doing 

 

Ken White, County Sheriff, reported on several accidents.  Ken gave prisoner count of 

52.  The commissioners informed Ken of the fireworks issue brought before them.   

             

With no further business before the board, the meeting adjourned at 11:35 a.m.   

 


